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Ms Leyla Stefano

Coroners Registrar

Coroners Court of Victoria
65 Kavanagh Street
SOUTHBANK VIC 3006

Dear Ms Stefano
COURT REF: COR 2013 005543
INVESTIGATION INTO THE DEATH OF VALERIE BERYL MCNEIL

I refer to your letter dated 10 February 2015, requesting a response to the Coroners
recommendation from the investigation into the death of Valerie Beryl McNeil.

I can advise that the following recommendation; that VicRoads review the intersections
of the Hopkins Highway, Wollaston Road and Sundale Road, Warnambool, with the
view to upgrading the intersections with the aim of improving safety measures and
preventing further serious injury and deaths - will be implemented.

As a part of Warrnambool City Council’s growth plan, residential subdivisions and
future development works are being created along Wollaston Road. A requirement of
these works is to install traffic signals at the intersection of Wollaston Road and the
Hopkins Highway.

The traffic signal works are currently being constructed and completion of the
intersection upgrade is expected by the end of March 2015.

If you require further information, Mr William Tieppo, Regional Director, South
Western Victoria (Tel 5225 2506), would be pleased to assist.
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PETER TODD
CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER

07/ 03 /2015
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